
Celebrating  
60 Years  

of Our Library Building 

On April 20, 1964, the doors to the current Aurora Town Public 
Library building opened to the public. The library had outgrown 
its previous home, a house that had stood on the site since the 
1830s, and the Aurora Town Board agreed that a new, more 
modern building was necessary. 

In commemoration of the 60th anniversary of our community’s 
library building, join us in taking a look back at its history. 

 
Photographs and newspaper clippings  

from the archives of the Aurora Town Historian’s Office 

 

FEATURED EXHIBITION 
In addition to the permanent historical exhibits, temporary Featured  

Exhibitions in the Aurora History Museum highlight unique aspects of our 

community’s history with artifacts and documents from the archives of  

the Aurora Town Historian's Office and Aurora Historical Society.  

This Featured Exhibition will be on view through October 11. 



In 1922, two years after it was organized as a one-room facility 
in the Board of Trade building at Main and Paine Streets, the 
East Aurora library moved to the circa 1835 house on the  
northwest corner of Main Street and Whaley Avenue. Evelyn  
Riley Griggs bought the house and donated it to the library. 
However, by the early 1960s, the library had outgrown it.  
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In 1962, the Town Board announced plans to replace the  
library building with a more modern facility. The town also 
planned an addition to the library in West Falls.  

East Aurora Advertiser, November 8, 1962 



East Aurora Advertiser,  
January 10, 1963 

In January 1963, in preparation for the new building,  
library operations temporarily moved to 663 Main Street,  
a building owned by the East Aurora Hardware Store.  



In March 1963, the circa 1835 house that was home to the  
library since 1922 was demolished to make way for the new, 
modern library at Main Street and Whaley Avenue.  



Throughout  1963, construction of the new library building 
took place. Facing several setbacks, the project was delayed a 
few months. Note in the bottom photograph the fireplace and 
chimney that still exist in the library today. 



On April 20, 1964, the doors of the new library building 
opened.  The bottom photograph was taken a few years later, 
in 1968. Noticeably absent are the computers of 2024!  



Architectural rendering of the 
“proposed” new library, 1962. 


